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News release

Date: for immediate release
999 calls soar in Leicestershire
                        

People who do not know the right place to find healthcare are putting a strain on ambulance services and A&E staff in the Leicester area.

Patients are being urged to think twice before calling 999 for an ambulance or going to the emergency departments at Leicester Royal Infirmary for health problems that can be better dealt with elsewhere. 

The East Midlands Ambulance Service (EMAS) are still working out the full scope of impact on their work due to the increase in calls. 

Karlie Thompson, EMAS Divisional Director for  Leicester, Leicestershire, Rutland and Northamptonshire, said: “Calls to 999  have increased by 30% increase over the last three weeks above expected demand. The detail of this is still being worked up, but we are finding many patients would be better treated elsewhere, such as by GPs or even going to a pharmacy and providing self-care. This demand is having a serious knock-on effect for our capacity.”

The local NHS is running a campaign to help people understand where to go for the right treatment. In all 90,000 leaflets have been distributed via GP surgeries, health centres, libraries and voluntary organisation, along with thousands of posters. The campaign also has its own website www.choosebetter.org.uk, and it been backed by advertising in newspapers in Leicester, Leicestershire and Rutland.

Patients who have regular repeat prescriptions are being asked to make sure they have enough to cover the Christmas and New Year period.

Dr James Gray, EMAS Medical Director, said: “Last winter we got many calls from people whose condition had deteriorated because they’d not got their repeat prescription sorted before the holidays, or they called because they didn’t know where else to go for help. 

“I urge people to get prepared now. Get your repeat prescription sorted and when doing your Christmas food shopping this week, make sure you add cold and flu remedies, as well as pain relief medication to your list, so you can self-treat any minor illness over the holiday period.

“This will help us ensure we have an ambulance response for someone – potentially a loved one who lives in a different part of town - who is in a real life-threatening or serious condition.”

People with a medical problem over the festive season can call NHS Direct on 0845 46 47 or the GP out-of-hours service, 0845  045 0411.

· Ends -
EMAS contact: Melanie Wright, Communications Manager on 07875 394418
For NHS Leicester, Leicestershire & Rutland PCT Cluster, please contact external communications manager, Geoff White, on 0116 295 1128 or 07979 245 367.
Notes to editor:

In October 2010 NHS Leicester City and NHS Leicestershire County and Rutland joined forces to form a ‘cluster’, in line with the requirements of the Department of Health. Although we share one Cluster Board and our staff work across the city and county boundaries, we have not legally merged, and retain our separate statutory duties. Together we serve a population of more than a million people. Cluster formation is an interim stage in the reform of the NHS, involving on-going transfer of most local commissioning functions to GP-led clinical commissioning groups, in line with the Health and Social Care Act 2012. 
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